SB Coalition for Global Dialogue 

Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting, October 17, 2011

Prepared by Victor Faessel

In attendance: Tom & Ann Heck, Barbara, Mary Jo, Gary, Peter, Victor 
0. Flyer gaffe
The lesson to extract from the problem of address mistakes on multiple versions of the event flyer, Peter suggests, is for none of us to take anything for granted, and for there to always be someone whose task it is to proofread anything going public. Barbara helpfully notes the technique of proofreading for detail mistakes by starting at the end of the file and moving backwards, toward the front. Peter suggests that the breakdown here was collective (Victor is willing to assume most of the blame, however!).  

What to do? New follow-up notes to our email groups, with apologies, putting best light possible on the situation and encouraging attendance at what should still be an excellent program. 

I. Speakers 
Pierre-Richard Prosper: signaling strong possibility of needing to pull out: told Mary Jo that something “may” have come up. Peter to follow up with his people. Alternatives? All of us should brainstorm.

David Kaye: is on board with us; he needs to be informed that there will be no Powerpoint A/V capacity at the event.  

II.  Event Venue

November 9 is our set date, all squared away with the University Club; Gary met in the mean time with Katie Hanson; coffee, snacks, space to interact all to be provided out in front room before event. Peter will confirm with Katie that this does not imply additional cost.  
III. Publicity

Barbara reports update from Jen who couldn’t attend meeting. She will follow up with SB newspapers about the address change/“second correction!” to information provided. Several news blogs and organizations need to be notified of change. Barbara states that she will follow up with Jen regularly and offer to help. 

Lessie’s phone number used on flyer and publicity hasn’t been working. She has checked it and will keep regular, daily tabs on messages. 

More targets for publicity: 

· NAPF board

· Ask Rick Wayman about NAPF distribution list? Since they are co-sponsor, maybe they can share, help us publicize… 

· Barbara will make announcement at League meeting on Wednesday… 

IV. Program

Thanks to Tom and Ann for once again laboring to produce the program. Suggestion that all look it over, make suggestions. (several minutes at meeting spent suggesting small fixes, a couple of layout changes…) Peter will provide for addition in program some language about 501c3 incorporation; also include the how to contact info tear-out on back page for easy collection from audience members.

V. Student Lunches

Deb has said she will personally sponsor 2-3 UCSB students. 

Question arises whether we should allocate $ to subsidize student lunches – maybe up to 10 students at a ration of $5/$20. Budget surplus could accommodate this easily. All present agree a good idea – Peter will check SBCC, Victor at UCSB. 

VI. Video

Should we tape the event? Yes? No? Most agree yes as long as we get local TV broadcast and the quality is adequate. It will cost more now (after Channels reorganization) – Peter will check into details. 

Peter suggests idea of getting transcript from the video, editing and publishing it, possibly even for fee? Even if not, such texts could be built up as a library of event documentation available publicly on website (downloadable PDF files). 

Tom has idea of getting just the audio channel and generating mp3 “podcast” files also downloadable from website. Much enthusiasm about this. 

Gary argues that a video should really avoid the static camera “boring talking head” type of finished product, and requests that Peter investigate whether stock footage or such might be edited into the broadcast video (or our DVD?) to avoid. Peter will ask, also see if we might at least be able to provide drop in graphics, etc. 

VII. Coalition Board
Barbara has invited Vijaya Jammalamadaka, a member of the board of the Fund for Santa Barbara, who has indicated that she will attend; she was also on hand at our Poverty forum last year. She suggests we consider her as a possible SB Coalition board candidate. 

Discussion ensues, all like the idea. A motion is made to nominate Ms. Jammalamadaka for membership on our board. Motion seconded, the motion put to a vote and receives unanimous support (6 yea, 0 nay, 0 abstentions)

NEXT meeting
All agree one more pre-event meeting useful; Proposal is early on Friday, November 4 at 1:30; Peter’s suggested location is University Club. All on hand approve of the date/time/location. 

With no other business, meeting adjourns. 
